

March 2, 2009

Tom Riggins Riggins Construction 1816 North Old Tustin Avenue, Suite A Santa Ana, CA 92705

Dear Tom:

On behalf of Insight Investments, Corp., John Ford and I would like to thank you and your team for your outstanding work in the renovation and remodel of our commercial building at 7012 Belgrave Avenue in Garden Grove. When we purchased this building it was a complete "fixer-upper" and required a complete overhaul. We are now pleased to say the building looks like new and is definitely the most attractive building in the area.

We were impressed with the degree of customer service you provided in keeping us informed and involved throughout every stage of this project. Your input and recommendations on various issues, proved invaluable. We very much appreciate the care and attention you provided us by making yourself easily accessible and promptly providing assistance.

We proudly showed off the end results during an open house in August of 2008. We continually receive positive feedback from both our employees and visiting clients regarding our gorgeous building. The high quality workmanship absolutely shows.

Thank you again for your excellent work in constructing a building that is both pleasing to the eye and practical to our company's needs.

Sincerely,

Richard M. Heard

President